School

Orillia, October 5, 1954

Mr. M.P.P.,
Porente 5, Ontario.

Re -

Dear Sir:

I appreciate your considerate letter of October lat re the above-named. Our institution has one ward of 23 for very young patients. These patients require infant care. Naturally, this ward is kept filled to capacity. Vacancies come very slowly on this ward. We admit a larger number between two and six years. I understand that the new building you referred to in your letter will accommodate patients in the age group of two to six years. This building is not complete yet. I have not been informed of any tentative date on which it might be ready.

The difficulty of admission of manages and not entirely his age, but also the fact that we have not adequate accommodation at present.

Yours very truly.

MB/DG

M.D.) Assistant Superintendent